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(2019 Legislative Session: Infographic, Center of graphic with possibly Capitol Imagine or Florida Flag or Seal) 
“2019 Legislative Session Highlights”
DEFEATED:  APRN/PA Scope Expansion
HB 821 would have allowed advanced practice registered nurses (APRN) and physician assistants (PA) to engage in independent practice, examine and report on a ward’s medical

and mental health conditions, and more. 

DEFEATED:  Pharmacists Scope
HB 111 would have authorized pharmacists to test and treat for the influenza virus and streptococcal infections within the framework of an written protocol with a supervising physician. 

HB 833 would have allowed consultant pharmacists to provide medication management services, order and evaluate laboratory or clinical tests, conduct patient assessments, and administer drugs. 
DEFEATED:  Psychologist Prescribing
SB 304 would have permitted licensed psychologists to prescribe, administer, discontinue, and distribute prescription drugs, including controlled substances. 
PASSED:  Electronic Prescribing

HB 831 requires health care practitioners to electronically generate and transmit prescriptions for medicinal drugs upon their license renewal or by July 1, 2021, whichever is earlier. Exceptions are provided for prescribers who do not have access to an EHR system and those who are exempted under recently adopted federal e-prescribing requirements under Medicare.   
PASSED:  Telehealth

HB 23 authorizes out-of-state health care professionals to use telehealth to deliver health care services in Florida within the relevant scope of practice established by state law and rule, to provide health care services to Florida patients, but is prohibited from opening an office in Florida and from providing in-person health care services to patients located in Florida. 

PASSED: Other bills of interest

HB 213 eliminates unnecessary paperwork for physicians’ offices by requiring schools to verify required vaccinations via the SHOTS registry, rather than requiring the Form 680.  HB 843 requires hospital notification to the patient’s primary provider of admission or discharge from a hospital
HB 7 expands the scope of direct primary care agreements by allowing for direct health care agreements by other healthcare professionals (e.g., dentistry).   

HB 375 exempts prescribers and dispensers from the requirement to consult the PDMP prior to prescribing or dispensing a controlled substance to a patient who has been admitted to hospice. 
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